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BACKGROUND 
In March the BOE took action to approve an agreement between Care Solace and the San Marino 
Unified School District. In it, the District agreed to pay $3,840.00 to Care Solace in return for 
their services. In short, the services outlined in the agreement are that the ​Care Solace team 
would provide the District an online resource with a live 24 x 7 concierge line meant to assist 
individuals in finding local mental health-related programs and counseling services. 
Additionally, Care Solace is to collect non-identifiable data on the usage of the service by our 
families and provide them to us. Mr. Kurtenbach will present to the board an overview of use to 
date. 
 
RESOURCES REQUIRED 
No resources are required. 
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